LITTLE HULTON AND WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

27th July, 2009 
Sure Start Children’s Centre 

Longshaw Drive 

Little Hulton 

Meeting commenced: 6.00 p.m. 







               “                ended: 7.35 p.m. 

PRESENT:
Sylvia Phillips – in the Chair

Councillors Burgoyne, Lindley, Pennington Ryan and Smyth

J. Browne

– 
Community Representative

B. Caffery 

–
 Joan Lester House 

V. Burgoyne             – 
Peel Sports Development Association 

M. Olsen

 – 
Granville Street

D. Shaw

 }

D. Shaw

 }

R. Richmond

 }
D. Bennett

 }

P. Cridland 

 }

C. Mutton 

 }

J. Edge 

 } 

D. Lockley 

 }

P. Welsh 

-
Salford Advertiser 

M. Bonney 

-
St Paul’s community 

A. Johnson 

-
Resident 

D. Reynolds

}

T. Cribbin

}

J. Williams 

}

J. Reynolds 

}
FOWS

A. Dunning 

-
Worsley Civic Trust

C. Ashton 

-
Walkden Methodist Church 

N. Mdlovo 

-
Unity Group 

B. Holmes 

- 
Eccles Community Committee 

L. Arthington 

-
One Stop Shop 

OFFICERS:
V. Nash 

-
Neighbourhood Manager 



S. Lightup

-
Area Co-ordinator 

P. Holness               -
User Development Worker (Older and Disabled People)
D. Morecroft             -
Salford Community Leisure 

G. Harrison               -         Salford Integrated Youth Support


Service

N. Ashmall                -        Urban Vision Partnership Limited

T. Hartley                  -        Principal Planning Officer
L. Nealon                   -           Democratic Services
21. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Leslie Turner, Councillor Nicky Turner, Councillor Miller, Councillor Devine, Inspector Rowson, Pat Culpan and Aled Owen. 

22. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Committee held on 1st June, 2009, were approved as a correct record. 

23. ELLESMERE SHOPPING CENTRE 
Tim Hartley gave a presentation to the Community Committee outlining the proposals for the demolition of existing McDonalds drive through restaurant, alterations to existing town centre car park and access, erection of a new McDonalds, alterations to Ashton Field Drive and High Street junction together with the formation of new town centre car park access to Ashton Field Drive. 
Members of the Committee noted the presentation and discussion ensued in respect of the following: 

· Provision of local shuttle buses at the new Tesco Store; 
· Concerns on the impact of the removal of greenery;

· The impact environmentally and the increase of traffic;

· The effect the proposals will have on the residents of Granville Street;

· Issues regarding litter from the restaurant and the problems that already exist with cars on the car parks late at night.

Councillor Smyth that an extra ordinary Community Committee meeting be held regarding this matter. 
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

24. CRIME AND ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR UPDATE
Sergeant Jason Wilkinson provided the Committee with the following updates: 
· That there had been 273 arrest made with regard to Anti-social behaviour 199 of which were alcohol related incidents;
· That there had been 47 burglary dwelling incidents two of which had led to two offenders being remanded in custody;

· The there had been 99 violence against a person incidents in the area.

Councillor Iain Lindley questioned when the PACT meetings for the Little Hulton and Walkden areas would commence.

Sergeant Wilkinson informed the Committee that a meeting had been held at the Armitage Social Club on 1st July, 2009 with a view to getting the PACT meetings up and running.
Arthur Johnson raised concerns with dog fouling in the area where he lived around the Cartleach Lane area and questioned whether dog wardens patrolled the area. 

Vincent Nash asked Mr Johnson to provide him with his details and he would investigate the matter. 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted. 



(2) THAT Vincent Nash investigates the concerns raised by Mr Johnson with regard to dog fouling. 

25. YOUTH SERICE 
(a)
 Sports Development
Danielle Morecroft provided the Community Committee with a leaflet which contained information with regard to the summer schemes that were being provided for children during the summer holidays. 
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b) Youth Service annual report
Glenis Harrison provided the Community Committee with an annual report with regard to the Youth Service in the area.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

26. BUDGET SUB-GROUP 
RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations arising from the minutes of the Budget Sub-group, held on 13th July, 2009 be approved. 
27. POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS
Reference was made to the following Positive Action Press Statements:-

· Little Hulton in bloom;

· Snap week;

· Cheeky Monkey event at Peel Park;

· You said we did;

· Bowling events for young people on Peel Park and Parr Fold Park being held at the end of September.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

28. DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held on Monday, 28th September, 2009, at the Walkden Gateway Centre, commencing at 6.00 p.m. 
